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Thornwood Nursery Class 

11 Thornwood Terrace 

Glasgow 

G11 7QZ 

Tel:

0141 339 7445 
(Nursery office)


0141 334 4271 
(School office)

Please phone School office if there is no reply from Nursery office 

if you need to pass a message to Nursery staff.
Headteacher:
Caroline Dunleavy
Email:  Headteacher@thornwood-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
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Session 2016/17
Dear Parents/ Carers,

Welcome to Thornwood Nursery Class!

We hope that you and your child have a really enjoyable time at our nursery. In our handbook we hope to give you a taste of our nursery life and hope that you and your child will leave Thornwood Nursery with very positive experiences and treasured memories.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about the school or the handbook.

Yours sincerely

Mrs C Dunleavy
Head Teacher 

Our vision

At Thornwoood Nursery Class we will continue to provide a safe, caring and welcoming environment where every child and staff member will ‘be the best they can be’.

We aim to:- 

· Provide a friendly and secure environment where children, staff and parents/carers feel happy and are valued

· Encourage each child to become a successful learner by providing challenging and stimulating experiences

· Promote awareness of health and wellbeing throughout the school to encourage healthy and active lifestyles

· Develop the personalities, talents, abilities and ambitions of our young people in a supportive culture where we value each other’s individuality

· Strengthen relationships with all by continuing to create a positive ethos

· Provide a broad, relevant curriculum which meets individual needs

· Equip pupils with the foundation skills, attitudes and expectations necessary to prosper.

In doing this we will ensure that each child’s time at Thornwood will be happy and a good foundation for life. 

Establishment Information

Thornwood Nursery Class

11 Thornwood Terrace

Glasgow G11 7QZ

Telephone number: 0141 339 7445

E-mail: Headteacher@thornwood-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
Website: www.thornwood-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
Twitter: www.twitter.com/ThornwoodPri
Roll of nursery

Morning session 40



Afternoon session 40

Age range 3-5 years old

The nursery is non-denominational. We respect and welcome children and parents of all religious faiths and beliefs.

Nursery Hours 
Morning Session    8.30-11.40

Afternoon session 12.50 - 4.00 

Please try and keep to nursery times.  The start of each session is an important time when much quality learning takes place. 

Children do not like arriving late.  Some children can also become very upset if they are left waiting at the end of the session. 

Establishment staff 
Head Teacher                         

Mrs C Dunleavy
Depute Head Teacher                 
Mrs V McCaffery 

Child development Team Leader   
Mrs K Gray 

Child development Officer            
Mrs A Adam 

Child development Officer            
Mrs A Meechan

Child development Officer           
Miss L Smith
Child development Officer

Mrs E Gordon

Child development Officer

Mrs D McArthur

School clerical assistant        

Mrs R Glenn 

School janitor                              
Mr B Nelson 

Learning community
We are part of the Hyndland learning community.

Glasgow School Holidays  2016/17



	Return Date for Teachers   
	Thursday 11 August 2016

	Return Date for Pupils
	Monday 15 August 2016

	September Weekend
	Friday 23 and Monday 26 September 2016

	First Mid-Term
	Monday 17 to Friday 21 October 2016
(inclusive)

	Christmas/New Year
	Thursday 22 December 2016 to Wednesday 4 January 2017 (inclusive)
* Please note that schools will close at 2.30pm on the last school day before the holiday

	
	                                2017

	2017 Return to School
	Thursday 5 January 2017

	Second Mid-Term
	Friday 10, Monday 13 and Tuesday 14 February 2017

	Good Friday
Spring Holiday (Easter)
	Monday 3 to Monday 17 April 2017 (inclusive)
* Please note that schools will close at 2.30pm on the last school day before the holiday

Good Friday 14 April & Easter Monday 17 April 2017

	May Day
	Monday 1 May 2017

	May Weekend
	Friday 26  and Monday 29 May 2017

	School Close
	Tuesday 27 June 2017
* Please note that schools will close at 1pm on the last school day before the holiday


In-Service Days 
Please note on In-Service Days children DO NOT attend nursery. 
	Day 1       
	Thursday 11 August 2016           
	All Schools

	Day 2
	Friday 12 August 2016
	All Schools

	Day 3
	Friday 14 October 2016
	All Schools

	Day 4
	Wednesday 15 February 2017
	All Schools

	Day 5
	Thursday 4 May 2017
(To coincide with Election)
	All Schools


Proposed School Holidays  2017/18
	Return Date for Teachers   
	Friday 11 August 2017

	Return Date for Pupils
	Tuesday 15 August 2017

	September Weekend
	Friday 22 and Monday 25 September 2017

	First Mid-Term
	Monday 16 to Friday 20 October 2017 (inclusive)

	Christmas/New Year
	Thursday 21 December 2017 to Wednesday 3 January 2018 (inclusive)
* Please note that schools will close at 2.30pm on the last school day before the holiday

	
	                                2017

	2017 Return to School
	Thursday 4 January 2018

	Second Mid-Term
	Monday 12 and Tuesday 13 February 2018

	Good Friday
Spring Holiday (Easter)
	Friday 30 March to Friday 13 April 2018 (inclusive)
* Please note that schools will close at 2.30pm on the last school day before the holiday

Good Friday 30 March & Easter Monday 2 April 2018

	May Day
	Monday 7 May 2018

	May Weekend
	Friday 25  and Monday 28 May 2018

	School Close
	Tuesday 26 June 2018
* Please note that schools will close at 1pm on the last school day before the holiday


In-Service Days
	Day 1       
	Friday 11 August 2017           
	All Schools

	Day 2
	Monday 14 August 2017
	All Schools

	Day 3
	Friday 13 October 2016
	All Schools

	Day 4
	Wednesday 14 February 2018
	All Schools

	Day 5
	Tuesday 8 May 2018
(To coincide with Election)
	All Schools


Admission to nursery

The process of making an application for a place in the nursery is as follows:

· Interested parents/carers may obtain an application form from the school office. This may be done once your child is two years of age.

· Parents/carers complete the form and return it to the school/nursery, with a copy of your child’s birth certificate and a proof of your address.

· An admissions panel meets at regular intervals throughout the year to decide on the allocation of Nursery places.

· A register of all applicants will be kept by the Headteacher and the information contained in the applications will be considered by the Admissions Panel to assist in the allocation of places.

· Parents can ask to see their application form at any time.  If circumstances change which affect the application you should speak to the Headteacher.

· Please note that the length of time a child’s name has been on the register will not affect the child’s priority for admission.

· Parents/carers whose application has been successful are notified and are required to make a formal acceptance if they wish to take up the offer of a place.

· If we are unable to offer you the place of your choice, your Application Form will be passed onto your 2nd choice of nursery (as named on your Application.)
All nursery places are allocated in line with the Council’s admissions policy. A leaflet outlining Glasgow City Council’s Admissions and Charging Policy for Early Years is available from the nursery or from the school office.

Any parent/carer wishing to view the nursery prior to making an application is more than welcome to do so. Please contact the nursery to arrange a time to visit.

Nursery Attendance

While attendance at nursery is not compulsory, your child will learn more and will settle more easily if they attend regularly.

We would ask that you telephone us if your child will not be attending on any occasion. If your child is absent for longer than 3 days, and we have not heard from you about your child’s absence, a courtesy call will be made to ensure there are no problems.
Clothing

There is no nursery uniform requirement at Thornwood. The children should be comfortable and able to participate in physical activities. Be prepared for them to get messy! Gym shoes are also required for the nursery playrooms – slippers are not so good for wearing on the climbing frame and taking part in gym. We also aim to be outdoors in all weathers – while we provide waterproof outer clothing, please ensure that your child always has warm clothing and strong footwear with them.

In summer please ensure that your child’s shoulders are covered (and that you have applied sun-cream) and that they have a sun-hat.

Please write names on all items of clothing, and footwear to prevent mix-ups.

There are some forms of dress which are unacceptable in the nursery, such as items of clothing which:

· Potentially encourage faction (such as football colours)

· Could cause offence (such as anti-religious symbolism or political slogans)

· Could cause health and safety difficulties, such as loose fitting clothing, dangling earrings

· Carry advertising, particularly for alcohol or tobacco

· Could be used to inflict damage on other children or be used by others to do so.

Insurance

Glasgow City Council is concerned at the level of claims being received regarding the loss of children’s and young people’s clothing and/or personal belongings. Parents/Carers are asked to assist in this area by ensuring that valuable items and unnecessarily expensive items of clothing are not brought to nursery. Parents/Carers should note that the authority does not carry insurance to cover the loss of such items and any claims submitted are likely to be met only where the authority can be shown to have been negligent.
Enrolment and Settling procedures

· On your child’s first day you will be invited to attend nursery at a particular time. You will have the opportunity to meet your child’s key worker and look around the nursery. 

· We have a special settling procedure that is individual to each particular child. Parents are welcome to stay with their child for as long as it takes them to settle in.
· Please do not be concerned if your child is perhaps taking longer than other children – all children are very different.
· Please remember that when you do leave it is not uncommon for a child to cry but be playing again happily within minutes – it is the actual parting that some children (and mums!) find the most difficult.
· Please be sure to say goodbye to your child and tell him/her that you will be returning soon. Even if your child is used to being away from you remember that, at first, we are strangers and will need to establish trust so that your child will feel safe and secure at nursery.
· All children must be brought and collected from nursery by a responsible adult (we have a signing in and out procedure) and if someone other than yourself will be collecting your child please let us know.
Fire Register
Please sign your child “in” at the beginning of each session and encourage your child to sign themselves in too. Your child should only be collected by someone who you have named as a contact for your child. When you leave you must sign “out”.

Badges
Each child wears a badge showing his/her name. This assists your child in developing early literacy skills. Please help your child to select and put on their badge at the start of each session.  Remember to leave the badge in the nursery at the end of the session.

Excursions and consent forms

When your child is registered at nursery, you will be asked to complete an “Outings Consent Form”.  This form gives parental permission for your child to participate in local outings over the school year.  You shall be advised in advance of all planned outings as they occur, and will be required to complete a consent form every time. 

Medical Information
Medication

If your child is in need of medication during his/her time at nursery you should discuss his/her requirements with their key worker.  Prescribed drugs will be given at the discretion of the Headteacher and you would need to fill in a form, which authorises nursery staff to administer the drugs to your child.  Staff will give you the necessary form to complete.

If your child suffers from any medical condition (eg asthma, epilepsy etc) you must tell the key worker. You will need to provide a prescribed medication, which would be kept at all times in the nursery. You would need to complete ‘administration of medication’ paperwork.  
If your child becomes ill while at nursery a phone call will be made to the parent, carer or emergency contact person to ask them to collect your child.  It is important that any change of address/telephone number/work number/emergency contact number is reported immediately to the key worker. If we are unable to contact you and it is an emergency situation, nursery staff would call 999 and accompany your child to hospital.
Minor accidents and upsets

These will be dealt with on the premises by staff.  All such incidents are recorded and parents informed.

Illness

Children should not attend nursery if they are unwell in any obvious way including diarrhoea, fever, coughing spells and untreated infections of the skin.  Mild or convalescing infection can still pose an infectious risk.  Please let us know if your child contacts an infectious disease.

Curriculum
Our emphasis in the nursery is on learning rather than teaching. We provide materials, experiences and opportunities that challenge and interest the children. We aim to help your child develop emotionally, socially, physically, creatively and intellectually and above all to assist children to develop the necessary skills for a smooth transition into formal education.
Curriculum for Excellence Bringing learning to life and life to learning 
In line with all other educational establishments Early Years Centres are implementing the new Curriculum for Excellence.

We aim to enable children to be:

Responsible citizens

· Develop knowledge and understanding of the world and Scotland’s place in it.

· Understand different beliefs and cultures

· Make informed choices and decisions

· Evaluate environmental, scientific and technological issues.

· Develop informed, ethical views of complex issues.

Confident individuals

· Pursue a healthy and active lifestyle

· Be self aware

· Develop and communicate their own beliefs and views ofthe world

· Live as independently as they can.

· Assess risk and take informed decisions.

· Achieve success in different areas of the activity.

Effective contributors

· Communicate in different ways and in different settings

· Work in partnership and in teams

· Apply critical thinking in new contexts

· Create and develop

· Solve problems

· Take the initiative and lead.

Successful learners

· Use literacy, communication and numeracy skills

· Use technology

· Learn independently and as part of a team

· Make reasonable evaluations
· Link and apply different types of learning in new situations.
How we promote learning

We promote learning by ensuring that activities and resources are appropriate in terms of children’s interests, stage of development, ability and experiences.

What we do

The nursery day is organised to allow children choice in selecting and planning their own activities.  There will be periods of self-selected play and adult supported play.

Planning & Assessment

Planning and Assessment is ongoing throughout the year. 

Young children learn primarily through play, particularly when they feel safe and secure. Play should, however, be planned and purposeful and we take this into consideration when we organise our daily curriculum.

We have a huge number of toys which are changed regularly, in consultation with the children, to ensure that they remain interested and motivated. We provide art and craft activities each day. Children are encouraged to problem solve and to use our construction materials. Children are given opportunities to experiment with sand and water. Numeracy, literacy and health and well-being are central to many of the experiences we provide in all areas of the playrooms.

There are opportunities for role-play and dressing-up, dance and music.

We have a house corner, where children can imitate life at home or other daily situations.

We encourage the children to be physically active – our physical room is open daily to allow the children to use a variety of apparatus. We use the school gym hall one session each week and we also have a gym specialist. 
We may also have block sessions from visiting specialists.

We are committed to promoting outdoor learning. We have a large well resourced outdoor area and we encourage the children to play out in all weathers.

Assessment

· Your child’s progress will be assessed continually during their time with us.

· We observe how your child copes with each activity they try and we build up a record of achievement in a personal profile (known as a Learning Journey) for each child.

· These observations and discussions form the basis of planning for next steps 

· The children are encouraged to contribute pieces of work that they feel proud of to their Learning Journey folder.
· Children are encouraged to assess their own work and that of their peers.
Reporting

Parents/carers are encouraged to come and look at the children’s Learning Journey folders at the end of each plan and to share their children’s learning.

We have two well attended informal open nights each year when you will be invited to visit the nursery and experience some the activities offered to your child each day. We also have a more formal parents night in the summer term, primarily intended for parents of children who will moving on to primary school after the summer, although all parents are welcome to make an appointment.

Children going to school will be issued with their Learning Journey folder containing information about progress and achievements. 
Parents will also be given a Transition record and a copy of this will be sent to their primary school.

We encourage parents to feel they can approach nursery staff at any time to discuss issues which may be concerning them – we will always make time to speak to parents though this is often easier at the start of a session, or if you wish to return slightly early to collect your child.

Social, moral and cultural values

The children will be encouraged to develop positive attitudes to themselves and others and to play co-operatively with other children. The children will be encouraged to be respectful of the needs and feelings of others. We will provide experiences and opportunities which will help the children develop positive attitudes towards other children whose gender, language, religion or culture, for example, is different from their own.

Child Safety/Child Protection Policy
MANAGEMENT CIRCULAR No 57

Glasgow City Council

Education Services

All educational establishments and services must take positive steps to help children protect themselves by ensuring that programmes of health and personal safety are central to the curriculum and should have in place a curriculum that ensures that children have a clear understanding of the difference between appropriate and inappropriate behaviour on the part of another person, no matter who.

As with other areas of the curriculum, you will be kept informed of the health and personal safety programme for your child’s establishment.

Educational establishments and services must create and maintain a positive ethos and climate which actively promotes child welfare and a safe environment by:

· ensuring that children are respected and listened to
· ensuring that programmes of health and personal safety are central to the curriculum
· ensuring that staff are aware of child protection issues and procedures
· establishing and maintaining close working relationships and arrangements with all other agencies to make sure that professionals collaborate effectively in protecting children

Should any member of staff have concerns regarding the welfare or safety of any child they must report these concerns to the Head of Establishment or the person deputising for the head of establishment. He/She after judging that there may be grounds for concern regarding the welfare or safety of any child must then immediately advise the duty Senior Social Worker at the local Social Work Services area office of the circumstances.
Equal Opportunities and Social Inclusion
Staff and management are committed to equal opportunities and will treat all persons equally and without prejudice taking into consideration their culture, religion and gender, disability and race. The children will be encouraged to respect one and other and value their peer group’s differences.

Since attitudes and values are formed at an early age the nursery seeks to provide a caring multicultural curriculum in order that children grow up experiencing these caring values together with sufficient information to from a reasoned understanding of other cultures.

Our curriculum also recognises the rights of men and women to work and care for children. It also takes account of children with special needs, disabilities and chronic illnesses.

In seeking to provide the best possible education for the children in our care we must be aware that the attitudes held by staff will affect the way the school functions, the way in which children learn and the attitudes and values which they will come to hold.
The attitudes of the staff, however, are only one influence on the children and we are greatly aware that our aims can only be met with the wholehearted support of parents and the wider community.

Additional Support Needs
Staff in the nursery work hard to identify children who may be experiencing barriers to their learning. We will work closely with parents to support the child and help them access the curriculum. This may involve additional support plans being implemented within the nursery, and may involve referrals to outside agencies. Parents/carers will always be consulted and kept informed at every stage.

Children who have an additional support or coordinated support

plans will have their targets reviewed by school staff termly and an annual review with parents/carers and all agencies involved in the plan.
Accessibility Strategy

Standard Statement

The establishment has a duty to ensure that all our children have equal access to the curriculum supported as appropriate to their individual needs. This covers not only the content of planned activities and teaching strategies but also minor adaptations to the physical environment of our buildings to address the needs of children with physical or sensory impairments, including the relocation of playrooms to the ground floor where feasible. We also need to ensure that parents and carers who have a disability have equal access to information about their child. This will involve, for example, relocating the venue for parents/carers meetings to facilitate physical access; provision of and interpreter for people who have a hearing impairment; agreeing a phone contact system to provide direct feedback to parents and carers.

There is a ramp inside the nursery class entrance giving access to the nursery class areas. The stairs have a handrail. There is access to a toilet on all floors.

The school will also make every effort to ensure that curriculum is differentiated and adjusted to ensure that all pupils are able to access it to the best of their ability. Any necessary supports will be accessed to make this possible.

Teaching and support staff are regularly involved in staff development to keep up-to-date with new legislation and documentation to support inclusion.

Transport

Transport is not normally provided for children attending pre-five establishments.  The council may, however, provide transport to and from nursery for children with special needs who may require travelling some distance to take up their placement.  A few establishments have their own transport but this is exceptional and generally parents should make their own travel arrangement.

Home links 

Effective communication between home and nursery is vital to the well being of your child. Therefore we will keep you informed of events and activities in the following ways:

· Informal chats/ discussions where appropriate

· Our notice board

· Newsletters

· The nursery handbook

· We will also let you know details of any planned outings and your permission will be sought

· Parents are invited to contribute to the planning in the nursery – a home link letter is issued with every plan asking for support, ideas and feedback
Nursery parental involvement

We recognise very strongly within the nursery the importance of excellent partnerships with parents. 
At the beginning of the session, parents are asked to share their knowledge of their child with the staff.  This enables the staff to have an understanding of the child at home, the interests of the child and the other adults involved.

Parents are encouraged to discuss any problems or worries and share information about events in family life, holidays, visits, illnesses, accidents, separation, etc.

We would like to encourage parents to volunteer any skills they may have. We encourage parents to be involved in nursery life, through parenting groups, such as a gardening group which helps children and staff keep on top of the weeds, and tend to our vegetables. There is also a group for parents which help us evaluate the work we are doing within the nursery. 
We would like volunteers to accompany the children on outings.  Please read the notice board regularly to keep up to date with information.  If you have any other ideas on how we can work together, or if you would like to become involved in any or all of these groups, please speak to a member of the nursery staff. We would love to have you on board!
Links with the community

· We have good relationships with the Head Teacher and staff of all local primary schools. Staff visit these schools throughout the year and the schools involve us in their pre-entrant programmes before the children move on to primary school.

· We also have links with the Community Police, Health Visitors and other local nursery establishments.

· We foster close links with partner agencies eg speech and language, educational psychology

· We have a close working relationship with the Glasgow Dyslexia Support Service which is based in the school.

Promoting Positive behaviour

At Thornwood nursery we expect children to:
· Be kind to others

· Walk in the nursery

· Use a quiet voice

· Listen

· Look after nursery toys and equipment

The children are encouraged to co-operate with each other, to share and to be considerate.  We promote a positive ethos and adopt positive behaviour management strategies.  

Parental involvement is high on our agenda. We believe that parents are the child’s first educator and therefore we will work in partnership with parents. Partnerships between parents and staff play an important role in ensuring positive outcomes for children.

Generally staff will try to focus on rewarding positive behaviour with praise, stickers, appearance on our well-done wall.

We have a number of methods for managing inappropriate behaviour – ranging from gentle verbal explanations of why the behaviour is unacceptable to possible “time out”.

Other general information

Parents are asked to pay £3.00 each week for resources, including baking ingredients, snacks and other party foods etc – this is a voluntary contribution but we do rely on it. We provide a variety of healthy snacks each day – eg cereal, crackers, cheese, bread sticks. The children are offered milk or water to drink. We cater for children with different dietary requirements due to allergies, religious or cultural needs.
Gymnastics

Parents are asked to pay £1.50 each week if you would like your child to take part in Gymnastics session, led by a qualified pre-school gymnastics coach. This is a voluntary activity.
Medical and Health Care
During their time at nursery your child will be offered both an eye test and a dental check. You will be informed of this nearer the time and your permission will be sought.

If your child has an accident or becomes ill at nursery we will of course tell you about it or in more serious cases we will telephone you, or if we are unable to contact, the emergency contacts you have provided us with. Please ensure that these contacts are always kept up to date.

If the incident or illness is serious, and speed is essential, an ambulance will be called first and then you will be telephoned. A member of nursery staff will stay with the child until you are able to join them, either at the hospital or at the nursery.

If your child is unwell, please keep them at home, especially if they are infectious. Please remember that in the event of sickness or diarrhoea your child must stay off nursery for 48 hours after the last attack.

Please ensure that the nursery class has all the relevant information about your child. Please be assured that shared information about your child is confidential.

If your child is in need of medication during his/her time at nursery you should discuss his/her requirements with the nursery class teacher and you will be required to complete a form that authorises nursery staff to administer drugs to your child.

If your child has asthma and requires inhalers, please ensure that the inhalers provided for the nursery are not out of date.

Information in emergencies
We make every effort to maintain a full educational service, but on some occasions circumstances arise which lead to disruption. Schools may be affected by, for example, severe weather, temporary interruption of transport, power failures or difficulties of fuel supply. In such cases we will do all we can to let you know about the details of closure or re-opening. We shall keep you informed by using letters, notices in local shops and community centres, announcements in local places of worship and announcements in the press and on local radio.
Data Protection act 1998
Information on children and young people, parents and carers is stored on a computer system and may be used for teaching, registration, assessment and other administrative duties. The information is protected by the Data Protection Act 1998 and may only be disclosed in accordance with the Codes of Practice.

For further information please contact the establishment.
The freedom of information (Scotland) Act 2002

The freedom of Information (Scotland ) Act 2002 enables any person to obtain information from Scottish public authorities.

The Act applies to all Scottish public authorities including: The Scottish Government and its agencies; Scottish parliament; local authorities; NHS Scotland; universities and further education colleges; and the police.

Public authorities have to allow access to the following information;

· The provision, cost and standard of its service
· Factual information or decision making
· The reasons for decisions made by it

The legal right of access includes all types of “recorded” information of any data held by the Scottish public authorities.

From 1st January 2005, any person who makes a request for information must be provided with it, subject to certain conditions.

Further information is provided on the Glasgow City Council

web-site:

www.glasgow.gov.uk/en/yourcouncil/freedomofinformation

Internet facilities are provided at all Glasgow City Council Public Libraries and Real Learning Centres.

 Dealing With Racial Harassment
The Race Relation Act of 1976 makes it unlawful to discriminate against someone because of her/his colour, race, nationality, ethnic or national background. The Act makes it the duty of Glasgow City Council to eliminate unlawful racial discrimination.

In 1999 the guidelines “Dealing with Racial Harassment” were issued to assist all teaching staff in dealing with such incidents.

The adoption of an anti-racist approach should be seen as one part of the continuing attempt to improve the quality of education.

Glasgow City Council recognises that support from the home is essential if these aims are to be achieved. Every child in Glasgow has the right to be happy and secure at school.

Bullying
Bullying behaviour will not be tolerated within Glasgow City Council’s educational establishments. All children in Glasgow’s educational establishment have an entitlement to “work (and play) in a learning environment in which they feel valued, respected and safe and are free from all forms of abuse, bullying or discrimination’’. 

(A Standard for Pastoral Care in Glasgow Schools)

In 2009, Glasgow City Council published its revised Anti-Bullying Policy, incorporating the requirement to record and report all discriminatory behaviours within educational establishments. All establishments are required to review their policy in light of this. Parents and carers have a significant role to play in helping to address this problem. For this reason any anti-bullying strategy must stress the importance of partnership with the parents and carers of their children.

Comments and Complaints
We are always anxious to maintain and improve our service.  If you have any suggestions to make about the service, please contact the head of the establishment in the first instance.  

Similarly, if you have a complaint about any aspect of the service you should contact the establishment head. We would always encourage parents to approach members of staff whenever they have a worry or a complaint, however small this may seem. Any complaints will certainly be listened to and we would always hope that they can be dealt with early on.

If you feel your complaint has not been satisfactorily resolved with the establishment head, please contact the Corporate Customer Care Team.: 

Email: 

customercare@glasgow.gov.uk
Telephone: 
0141 287 0900

If you do not want to contact Glasgow City Council directly you may instead contact the CARE INSPECTORATE, a non-departmental body set up under the Regulation of Care (Scotland) Act 2001 to regulate care services throughout Scotland. The Care Inspectorate has established a complaints procedure approved by Scottish Ministers and will investigate on your behalf.

Website:
www.careinspectorate.com
Email: 

enquiries@careinspectorate.com

Telephone: 
0345 600 9527

Privacy Statement 
As a local authority our schools and early years establishments process information about children and young people in order to provide education and care. In doing so we must comply with the Data Protection Act (1998). This means, amongst other things that the data held about children and young people must only be used for specific purposes. 
However, you should be aware that we may use this information for other legitimate purposes and may share this information where necessary with other public bodies or where otherwise required by law. We may also use any information for research purposes. However, all personal data is treated as confidential and used only in accordance with the Data Protection Act and the Information Use and Privacy Policy approved by the City Council.

For further information please see our full privacy statement at  www.glasgow.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=2895.
Please note

Although the information in this handbook is correct at the time of printing there could be changes affecting any of the matter dealt with in it, either before your child’s placement begins or during the course of their placement.  The head of the establishment will tell you of any important changes to the information.

Useful addresses:

Education Services

www.glasgow.gov.uk
City Chambers East

40 John Street

Glasgow G1 1JL

Tel: 0141 287 2000

Local Councillors

Councillor Dr Martin Bartos  
0141 287 4352


Bailie Aileen Colleran 

0141 287 5616 

Councillor Feargal Dalton

0141 287 4448
Councillor Kenny McLean

0141 287 5968 

We hope this handbook been helpful in answering some of your questions about the nursery – we very much look forward to working with you and your child. Please do not hesitate to ask if we can be of any further help – we very much want your time with us to be happy.

City Chambers


George Square


Glasgow 


G2 1DU


� HYPERLINK "http://www.glasgow.gov.uk" ��www.glasgow.gov.uk�











